
February 11, 2020 

Re: HB 2601 

Dear Education Committee Members, 

I am writing to ask you to support Representative Heubert’s bill, HB 2601. 

This is my personal testimony as to why I support health freedom.  

When my first child was born five years ago, I questioned the safety of vaccines. I talked to my 
pediatrician, but was just told they are safe and not to worry. He did not educate me on the ingredients 
or possible reactions. I did decide to space them out a bit, but proceeded with vaccinating as per the 
CDC recommendations.  

At 1 year of age, my son went to the ER after eating egg for the first time. He had a serious life 
threateninganaphylactic reaction. After this incident he was tested for allergies and found to have many 
food allergies. I was shocked. No one in my family or my husband’s family has any food allergies. At this 
point I began researching vaccines on my own, and was shocked to learn they can cause various health 
issues, including allergies. 

My siblings both have children with many different allergies. Again, no one in our families had these 
allergies growing up. What has changed for our society that our children are so sick these last 20 years? 
This is the question I keep asking myself. I believe vaccines, while not the only player, are a major 
contributor to these health issues we are seeing rise in the most vulnerable among us.  

Vaccines carry risk. Vaccines each have a long list of adverse reactions listed on the package insert. 
Although you have heard they are “safe and effective”, NO vaccine has ever been tested with an INERT 
placebo, the gold standard of clinical trials. Many vaccines contain human DNA. They contain trillions of 
DNA fragments including the whole genome of the MRC-5 child. What might that cause? Autoimmune 
diseases? Gender confusion? The truth is, we do not know because the studies have never been done! 
Where there is risk, there MUST be choice. Mandating people to inject something with known risk and 
very poor safety studies into their bodies is unconscionable and immoral.  

I urge you to protect the children in Kansas by taking the power to mandate vaccinations away from the 
corrupt KDHE. KDHE is funded by pharma. They have deep ties to and are heavily influenced by the 
Immunize Kansas Coalition, also funded by pharma. They should have no say in making vaccination 
mandates.  

Thank you for your time and for considering this matter. We are watching. We are mobilizing. We are 
educating. We are voting.  

Sincerely, 

Catherine Freeman 

Wellington, KS 

 


